
irrelevant or superficial, they are, in L1RT's case'
at least, reflective of a change in our larger agenda. At last
annual conference in Chicago, the L1RT Steering Commit­
tee was able to finalize new meeting times that we believe

are in the best interest of the membership and the organi­
zation. First and foremost, our All Committee Meeting will

be listed as both an all-committee meeting AND a general
membership meeting. Over the past few years, L1RT has
moved away from a general membership meeting or a
meeting of the whole, to an almost exclusively alI-commit­
tee meeting environment. This drift has kept us w

ofeach conference to the General Mem­
bership, we can properly welcome and thank everyone. We
can be reminded, or told anew of L1RT's mission. We can

focus on our strategic agenda for the conference, and
sharpen our view for L1RT's future. At the beginning of the

conference, we will be able to share information, discuss
initiatives and raise issues. Then we can begin the work in
each committee.

The second significant change: there will be
A؀se¦a"th�

always had the unfortunate situation of
people showing up too early for All Committee on Satur­
day. Now, there will be only one Steering meeting and it

will occur after the General Membership & All Committee.

Depending on the capacity in which you serve L1RT, the
location of the conference in a given year and your home
location, you may be able to arrive to conference on Sat­

urday rather than Friday night to attend the General Mem­
bership & All Committee meeting on Saturday morning.
We know that it is expensive to attend a conference and
we know that many more would participate in L1RT if the
costs weren't so prohibitive. We are looking for solutions
and we are trying to promote wider participation in L1RT.
We think cost saving measures may make a difference to

all of us. There are additional changes to the scheduleW͔y
�

partiC眀atR䤀in

Washington, D.C. There is much we have to
discuss as concerns in L1RT's future. Thank you.•
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t;berA-LIRT
Patience Simmonds is the chair of
LlRT's Publications Committee.

Through Patience's guidance, the
committee produced a much antici­

pated publication: Publish Your Article
Outside the Library Field: A Biblio­

graphic Guide to Non Library and
Information Science Journals with
Articles on Libraries, Librarians, and
Library Science. This publication,
which was sold in the ALA store at the
annual conference in Chicago, pro­
vides important information, such as

web and e-mail addresses for the
various journals. [Editor's note: Pur­

chasing information is on page 3 of this

issue.] Patience and other group
members worked for a long time to

pull this information together, in order
that we could have easy access to a

list of journals, other than library jour­
nals, in which individuals in our profes­
sion can publish. Patience credits

HarveytAdofʹ᐀oarvAfoalafoindi�L�Rtoto灖yttoa



WASHINGTON

JANUARY 1J-1S. 2001

Come join the LlRT Discussion Forum at ALA Midwinter in Washington, D.C.! The
forum is an informal environment for sharing ideas about library instruction. Meet with
other librarians who have an interest in instruction to discuss new ideas, share chal­
lenges, or request advice. Come prepared to gain insight and have a great time!

Sunday, 14 January 2001
2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Please check the ALA Midwinter program for location

MemberA-LiRT
continued from page 3...

knowledge and experience with other
instructors." This can be done by
watching others teach, engaging in
discussions on listservs, and partici­
pating in organizations such as LlRT.

daughter, Sybil and her three sons, Nii,
Nana-Kwame, and Nana-Yaw. She
also enjoys listening to West African
music and country music, as well as

cooking Ghanaian dishes.
Instruction has been part of her job
since 1993. Patience advises all
instruction librarians, including those
who are experienced, to learn from one

another. It is vitally important, she
explains, to "share ideas, expertise,

In the little spare time that Patience
carves out for herself, she enjoys
spending time at home with her

Tracy Hull is Communications Liaison
and Reference Librarian at Georgia
State University's Pullen Library. •

III..III! Institute for Information Literacy Program: Immersion 2001

Ins1ltute 10 r
l;nformaUon
literacy

"The Immersion Program, one of the ACRL Institute for Information Literacy program initiatives, is an

intensive four and one-half day series of classes, discussions, projects, and fun that will benefit both you
and your institution. You will have the opportunity to develop and apply instructional skills in your classes,
plan for your own and your library's role in furthering information literacy on your campus, and become

part of a community of librarians who continue to share ideas about information literacy and instruction." --Gale Burrow

Apply now for this competitive program at: <hUp://www.ala.org/acrllnili/nilihp.html>

4 LlRT News, December 2000



& CHECK THESE OUT!

By Mary Pagliero Popp, popp@indiana.edu

As you read this, the New Year will be

coming very quickly. Make a New
Year's resolution to add to your reading
in 2001! Below you'll find.finow





Dear Tech Talk-

With the rapid changes in

technology, it's very difficult for
me, an instructional librarian,
to keep track of new technol­

ogy that I might incorporate
into the services I provide. So
... tell me what's new?
- Tempting Technological
Toys

DearTTT-

One of the most striking
trends is not so much the

development of new techno­

logical tools, but the signifi­
cant changes taking place in
the old ones. Everything is

getting smaller ... so much
smaller that the size, or lack
thereof, of these tools can

actually transform the way
one thinks about the provi­
sion of instruction or other
library services.

First there is the computer
itself. The traditional laptop
computer has been
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Software Review B Heiwen Yuan, haiwan . uan@wku.edu

Creating and Managing Your Library Web Site with Dreamweaver

If you are still manually coding your
library's Web pages, you need to seri­

ously consider using a WYSIWYG

(What you see is what you get) visual
HTML authoring tool. After trying a few
freeware or shareware programs, I
have now become a convert of Macro­
media's Dreamweaver. Savvy HTML
authors do not need to lose a bit of
their prowess as Dreamweaver pro­
vides a round-trip HTML authoring
interface. That is, the HTML author has
at their disposal both a visual Docu­
ment Window to place objects like

texts, tables, images, Flash movies as

well as other multimedia plug-ins, and
at the same time the HTML text editor.
A favorite textual editor can also be

brought in to work with Dreamweaver.
It is like an automobile with both
manual and automatic transmission.

Shifting from one to the another is just
a matter of a keystroke (F10 on both a

PC and a Macintosh). What is good
about this round-trip interface is that

they are sensitive to each other. Have

you ever had the experience, as you
work with convoluted tables in the

codes, of trying to find a particular cell?
It is literally like trying to find a needle
in the haystack. On Dreamweaver,
when anythingceҐӀԐЁᔀtAgw�Ґ
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Dreamweaver
continued from page 10...

namely, the same navigation is kept on
every page while its content changes.
Then one need not worry about the
difficulties that frames may generate,
such as printing a page may end up
printing only the menu bar.

Dreamweaver is also a good tool for

managing a web site. Apart from its

spell-checker and the internal link

checking functionality, Dreamweaver's
"Check



COMPUTER ApPLICATIONS: Examines
how


